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Mrs. Joanna Beall Westermann
P.O. Box 5028
Brookfield, CT 06804

Dear Mrs. Westermann:

1 hope all is well with you. 1t's been several weeks since 1 last wrole and |
thought it might be worthwhile bringing you up to date on the progress of the
article at the Smithsonian. The government shutdown put them ofT their
schedule in the editorial offices, but the editor informs me all is underway again
now. She's been starting work on my article and is very enthusiastic aboul it.

As it stands now, I believe the journal will run three color photos of your
husband's pieces--Mysteriously Al d New Home, Mad House, and
Memorial to the Idea of Man 1f He Was an Idea. The Art Institute is also
making a new photograph of the back side of Mysieriously Abandoned New
Home, and we plan to run the photo of the preparatory drawing you've loaned
me as well. Have you had a chance to look at the permission form 1 sent you?
IT you don't care 1o use thal form, a simple note giving permission 1o publish
the photograph with the article will be just fine, And if the part about electromic
rights is something you're not comforiable with, you can limit your permission
1o "English language, world rights” and the drawing will appear only in the
Jjoumal and not on the internet.

You may also be interested to know that I've also found some vsryFnod photos
of the North Clark St. neighborhood. I'm giving the editor four or five and
letting her select the ones she wants to use, Of special interest is a photo of 25
E. Division St. taken about twenty years ago. OF course [ could have had a
photo of the building taken now, but the one 1 found in the Chicago Histarical
Society was of special interest. At the top of the building in this photo-—directly
over the basement door with 25 on it—was a model of a rocket, apparently fixed
on the cornice at some earlier time and still there in 1976 when the photograph
was made. Was this something your husband might have put in place when he
was working on the building in the later fifties? With the rocket imagery that
appears from time 1o time in his drawings and sculpture it's tempting to think
50, but perhaps you have some memory of it? Anyway, you'll get a chance to
see it in the article.

Otherwise, I've been busy when 1 have an extra moment working on & new
article on 3 i f e W I his one focuses on
Westermann's figurative work--what Dennis Adrian called his personnages--in
relation to {yel distinet from) the "New Images of Man” show at the MoMA.
It's been interesting to try to dig out photes of some of the other early figurative
pieces from that time in various scurces in an effort w0 get some sense of what
he was doing, but at this point I still have a great deal to do.
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Update on the status of the article. He has found some good
photographs of the N. Clark St. neighborhood. One of 25 E.
Division St. from 20 years ago shows a model of a rocket fixed on
the cornice. Is it possible that HCW put the rocket there in the
1950s? He is beginning a new article on "Memorial to the Idea of
Man If He Was an Idea." Copy of permission form Joanna signed
with the notation that "World & Electronic (internet) permission not
given. J.B.W."
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